

WEYMOUTH HISTORICAL SOCIETY Weymouth, Mass.

December, 1966

Volume III No. 3

All members of the Weymouth Historical Society are wished A JOYOUS CHRISTMAS AND EVERY HAPPINESS IN THE NEW YEAR.

Louis J. Davis President Edward O'Rourke. Vice President Protem Marilyn Briscoe. Recording Secretary Eleanor Cormack. . . . Corresponding Secretary

A very special WELCOME to the two new members who have joined the Society since our last meeting.

> Miss Helen Bicknell 4 Tara Drive, Weymouth

Mr. Donald Lewis 55 Elwood Drive, South Weymouth

GOOD NEWS --- A meeting will soon be held to go over final details for acquisition of property, where we plan to move the Holbrook House we have acquired for our new HOME. The Holbrook House is now located on Pleasant Street at the entrance of the South Junior High School. Members will be informed of our progress. We are grateful to Mr. Wilbur Tirrell and truly appreciate the time and effort he has spent on this project.

CONGRATULATIONS: The Ways and Means Committee has done it again. This time, it was on our recent Theatre Party. Excitement filled the air that evening. Old friends and neighbors smiled and nodded to each other as they entered the Theatre. Everyone enjoyed the Show, "The King and I." Results: Total profit - \$456.00. Our hearty thanks to Betty Kevitt, Norma Tirrell and Evelyn Walker for a job well done.

The regular meeting for December has been cancelled due to time spent on formulating plans for our new home. The meeting will be held the second week of January. Members will be notified by postcard, after our guest speaker confirms the date.

Curator Chester Kevitt, recently gave an illustrated lecture on Weymouth history, at a joint meeting of the Susannah Tufts Chapter, DAR of Weymouth and the General Sylvanus Thayer Chapter DAR of Braintree at the new Tufts Library.

* * * *

K SF S

Private Thomas Stenhouse of 167 West Street, Weymouth, one of our younger members and former Vice President, will be home on leave from Fort Ord, California, December 18 - January 1st.

* * * *

By popular request - There will be a rummage sale in the Spring. More information to follow.

* * * *

There has been a good response to the cards sent out reminding members of their dues. BUT - There are still some who have not paid. REMEMBER, April will soon be here and time to pay dues for another year.

Members of the Society extend their deepest sympathy to the family of Kenneth Swan.

In October, the Town of Weymouth welcomed Alderman W. E. Ward from the town of Weymouth, England. He was entertained by Town Officials and was an overnight guest of our own Betty and Chet Kevitt.

* * * *

MYRTLE E. ROBINSON Editor 335-6582